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Honiton Town Council

Policy Committee

AGENDA
Minutes of the Policy Committee held at the Town Council Offices, New Street, Honiton
on the twenty-fifth February 2013
Members present

	St Michael’s Ward
	St Paul’s Ward

	Cllr Nick Cornwell  (Chairman)
	Cllr Les Bayliss

	Cllr Gary Elliot
	Cllr Roy Coombs

	Cllr David Foster
	Cllr Peter Corke

	Cllr Sharon Pavey
	Cllr Marianne Harman

	Cllr John Taylor
	Cllr Les Lunt

	Cllr Vernon Whitlock
	

	
	

	
	


** Also District Councillor
In Attendance:
Town Clerk

13/10
To receive apologies for absence

Cllr Mike Allen (S), Cllr Susan Groves (P), Cllr Peter Halse (P), Cllr Vivienne Ash (A/L), Cllr Vera Howard (P), Cllr John Zarczynski (P)
13/11
To receive declarations of interest and receipt of requests for new DPI dispensations on items on the agenda

None received
13/12
To receive the Clerk’s report on Town Crier, new Town Crier Policy and make recommendation to the Town Council

Members reviewed the Clerk’s proposals to the new Town Crier Policy; Cllr Whitlock highlighted that the Town Crier was a tremendous asset to the Town and asked that a vote of thanks be recorded. It was agreed that this policy be recommended for adoption to the Town Council at the next meeting. 
13/13
To receive the minutes of the Environmental Issues Working Group dated 12th February and make the following recommendations to the Town Council:

· That the draft Environment Policy be adopted

Members reviewed the minutes and agreed they were an accurate recording of the meeting. 

Members agreed that this policy be recommended for adoption to the Town Council at the next meeting. 

· Vine Passage – that Cllr Coombs would contact the frontagers to enquire whether they wish to pursue compensation in respect of their contribution to repairs to the public footpath
Cllr Coombs informed members of the background into this. Legal implications and time spent by council staff was discussed, and it was agreed that the recommendation be changed to “Cllr Coombs would contact the frontagers to inform them of the Definitive Map Review process and timescales and to enquire whether they intend to pursue compensation in respect of their previous contribution to repairs to the public footpath”.
Cllr whitlock also raised concerns about the time spent by council staff on historical footpaths and proposed that this be put to one side for 12 months. Cllr Coombs confirmed he would be happy with that as long as the Definitive Map Review was also put back by Devon County Council for the same length of time. It was agreed that as this would not be changed by Devon County Council that the council staff proceed with this until the completion of the Definitive Map Review process was completed and then the Town Clerk would ensure that no more time was spent on historical footpaths.
· Footpath 11 – that a request be made to Devon County Council to extinguish the footpath on the grounds that the entire length runs along public pavement

Cllr Coombs explained the background into this and suggested that the schedule which described the statements and the order in which they took place be requested from Devon County Council and that this be used to ensure the Definitive Map Review is updated accordingly. It was agreed that Cllr Coombs write to Devon County Council and Town Council wait for their response before making a final decision.
Cllr Cornwell proposed the Committee make a new recommendation that “All Definitive Map Review and Footpath related issues be considered by planning committee who have delegated power to make decisions on behalf of the Town Council”. This would ensure that these issues were only discussed once before a decision is made.
13/14
To receive the minutes of the previous two meetings of Emergency Planning Working Group 
Members reviewed the minutes and agreed they were an accurate recording of the meeting. 

13/15
To review the Town Council Training Policy for recommendation to Town Council
Members reviewed the Clerks proposed changes and agreed to recommend the amended policy to the Town Council at the next meeting.
13/16
To review progress on Parishes Together Funding 
Cllr Harman informed members that the application had now been submitted on behalf of 8 Town and Parishes. It was agreed that they would buy equipment for film making, forestry skills, Duke of Edinburgh tours, summer and winter sports equipment and 2 small marquees that would have the potential to be joined together. A meeting was also set for 6th March where a network was to be set up to focus specifically on Duke of Edinburgh. Cllr Foster thanked Cllr Harman on behalf of all members for all her efforts in making this application.
13/17
To close the meeting

The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.15pm
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